
OREAD MOUNTAINEERING CLUB 

NEWSLETTER FOR APRIL 2004 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS 

April 9-12 Easter Gower
 
April 24125 TYW(WP)
 
May 1-3 S Pembroke
 

ly 8/9 HL(WP)
 
~ay 15/16 Seathwaite 

April 9-12 Easter: Gower. Daryl Kirk. 

This meet is to take place on the Gower and not 
in South Pembroke as previously suggested. I 
have booked 10 spaces at the 'Three Cliffs Bay 
Campsite, North Hills Farm, Perunaen, which 
can be reached by following the A4118 for 
approximately 15 miles west from Swansea. 
The local hostelry is the Gower Inn at Parkmill, 
which is only % of a mile from the campsite, has 
its own brewery, serves real ale and provides 
very good food. 

Jackie and I will be there from Thursday to 
Monday & will be expecting to have a BBQ at 
some point (bring your duvet). 

If you want to join us, please contact me on my 
""obile: 07803-010414 

'--r1a'ryl 

April 24125: TYW Working Party 

The jobs to be completed will include: 
•	 Fence the car park 
•	 Refurbish the boundary fence 
•	 Install a new shower in the men's 

washroom 
•	 Examine and replace the ceiling above 

the kitchen window 
•	 Paint the kitchen 
•	 Construct a path to the rear gate 

•	 Provide some firewood (?) 
• .Post 'fire-escape' notices etc. 
•	 Carry out Risk Assessment 

As you can see, much of the work will be 
outside so we are hoping for good weather. The 
kitchen ceiling may well be a major feature of 
the weekend in which case cooking could be a 
problem, thus we may have to organise eating 
out on the Saturday evening Please get in touch 
with Colin ifyou intend to come. 

Chuck Hooley 

May 113: Soutll Pembroke. 
C/rris Radcliffe 

This will be a camping meet based at St. Petrox 
on the B4319 about 4 km from Pembroke in the 
direction of Bosherston. The access is on the 
right just after a sharp right hand bend, so it is 
easy to miss. Loos and showers are a bit limited 
when the site is busy, but it is a very pleasant 
location with fiidges available for use by 
campers and milk/juice available from the 
farmer. 

The area provides some of the finest sea cliff 
climbing in the UK, as well as being part of the 
acclaimed Pembrokeshire Coast Walk. The 
camp site is a short drive from the main car park 
at St. Govan's Head and I shall concentrate on 
the crags of Range East with St. Govan's, 
Stennis Head, Rusty Walls and Crickmail Point 
all providing brilliant routes. If you are going 
well Mewsford Point and Huntsman's Leap can 
provide additional excitement. 
I usually like to have a pint at the end of the 
climbing day at the pub in Bosherston. If you 
weaken you can have a meal there and stay there 
all night. 



If anyone needs any additional information or 
would like to signal their intention to join the 
meet, please get in touch: 

Te1: 01246 569134 
chrisJadcliffe@lineone.net 

May 8/9: Reatlty Lea Working Party 

The main objectives will be: 
•	 To have a general clean-up around the hut 
•	 Replenish the log supply. 
•	 Replace the toilet roof 
•	 The new lounge window has now been 

installed (thanks to Rob T.) so there is also a 
painting job to complete. 

If we have enough volunteers there should be no 
reason for anyone to work on both days so that it 
should be possible to both work and play. 

Chuck Hooley 

May 15/16: Seatllwaite Camping. 
Roger Larkam 

Details next month. In the meantime you can 
contact Roger on 01773-820260 for information. 

PAST EVENTS 

A.G.M. 

The 55th Annual General Meeting of the Club 
took place at 'The Bear' Alderwasley on 
Saturday 27th March 2004. 

Perhaps the most important item discussed was 
the possible status ofTYW as a house of 
Multiple Occupation. This is covered here as a 
"separate item. 

A new Committee was also elected without 
challenge to serve over the forthcoming year: 

President 
Vice President 
Secretary 

TonyHoward 
Michael Hayes 
DerekPike 

Assistant Secretary 
Meets Secretary 
Newsletter Editor 
Treasurer 
Huts Custodian 
Huts Booking Sec. 
Committee Members 

Stephen Bashforth 
Rob Tresidder 
Rob Tresidder 
SimonPape 
Chuck Hooley 
Colin Hobday 
Keith Gregson 
Mick Keeling 
John Green 

FUTURE EVENTS 

Rut Bookings: April 

TAN-YR-WYDDFA 
April 2/3 
Easter 
April 16/17 
April 23/24 
April 30/1 
Bank Holiday 
May 7/8 

HEATHYLEA 
April 2/3 
Easter 
April 16/17 
April 23/24 
April 30/1 
May 7/8 

Vacant
 
4 Beds
 
Vibram M C 16 beds.
 
Working party.
 
Vacant.
 

G. Gadsby whole hut. 

Vacant. 
M. Hayes cottage/barn.
 
D. Helliwell cottage/bam.
 
Vacant.
 
Vacant.
 
Working Party
 

This list is only correct at the time of going to 
press. Members are advised to check availability 
with the hut booking secretary Colin Hobday 
before going to either hut. Note that hut booki" 
dates refer to nights (e.g. FrilSat for a weeken........... 
whereas meet dates refer to the days e.g. 
Sat/Sun). 

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR & SHORT 
NOTICES 

Tan-Yr-Wyddfa KMO. Status Issue 

Since about March last year Gwynedd County 
Council (GCe) has been intimating to the Club 
that TYW could be classified as a 'House of 
Multiple Occupation' (HMO). This is a status 
that we believe is primarily intended for the 
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regulation of student accommodation and the 
like. Youth Hostels are exempted. HMO status 
would give GCC greater powers of control over 
such things as the number of bed spaces and 
would require certain building standards to be 
met, some of which might prove costly for the 
Club. From the beginning, the BMC has been 
seeking legal advice and making representations 
to the authorities on our behalf 

Within the last few weeks, the Club has been 
informed that it will shortly be served with a 
Section 532 Notice, requiring us to register 
"'YW as an HMO. However, Chuck is at present 

~cussing the matter with representatives of 
"""GCC who appear to be interested in 
understanding our position more fully. 

The matter has been the subject of brief articles 
in the latest editions of 'High Mountain' and 
'Summit' magazines (April 2004 p2 and Issue 
33 pS, respectively). These summarise the 
present position and also point out that there is a 
Draft Housing Bill currently going through 
Parliament, which explicitly defines mountain 
huts as being outside the definition of HMO's. 
The BMC intends to support this Bill, and is 
continuing to make representations to GCC on 
our behalf 

Independently of these pressures, the Club is 
continuing with its rolling maintenance 
programme, which has recently included 
improvements to the electrical system and a new 
shower - as described in last month's newsletter. 

'-..-/lia's and Andy's Baby 

I am delighted to tell you that Julia Gale 
(nee. Stowell) gave birth to a baby girl on 23rd 
January. Phoebe Catherine Gale weighed-in at 
7lb lloz and both mother and baby are doing 
fine. Congratulations to Julia & Andy from all 
.cfus in the club (the Oread that is). 

If you wish to, you can contact Julia & Andy at:­

21004 Green Park Drive,
 
Lago Vista, Texas 78645, USA
 
andrew@galeabroad.net,
 
julia. gale@beg.utexas.edu
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Honorary Membership: Tony Smedley 

At the Annual General Meeting on March 27th 
Honorary Membership was granted to Tony 
Smedley 

Tony took up climbing in his mid teens, 
operating' in nailed boots and the fashionable 
black pumps. He learnt his craft on the 
Derbyshire Edges and later with the aid of a 
motor bike and cheap train fares (clo B.R.) 
graduated to the higher mountains of Wales, the 
Lakes and Scotland. During this period he was 
also involved in instructing at both Whitehall 
and Plas-y-Brenin 

His first mountaineering club was the Garrick 
MiC and the later in the 60's he joined the Oread 
where he teamed up with Gordon Wright and 
became hooked on Alpinism. He completed 
many climbs in the Alps in the company of 
Gordon Gordon's sons and later his own son 
Vince. These included the Matterhorn, Badile, 
Bernina, and many standard routes at Chamonix. 

In the mean time he was completing many rock 
climbs in the UK, and all but one of the recorded 
ice routes on Snowdon - he still awaits the set 
with enthusiasm! 

More recently, together with his wife Bamara, 
he has walked and climbed in the Mediterranean 
Islands, Madera and the Canaries, completed 
several mountaineering treks and peaks in the 
Himalaya, South Afiica (Mt Kenya), Tasmania 
(Cradle Mountain) and South America. 

He still climbs competently at VS and his 
favourite route is Corvus in Borrowdale, which 
he has completed many times in all conditions. 
More recently he has discovered the delights of 
Pocket Symphony, a little gem on Anglesey, and 
he still aspires to "Dream" and probably will ­
one day. 

Both he and Barbara still find time for the Club 
and its well-being, for which we extend our 
thanks. Congratulations Tony. 

Keith Gregson 



Ray's Slides 

Ray Colledge is JTI1ssmg two slides that he 
submitted for the 50th Anniversary Journal of the 
Oread Club, and would very much like to get 
them back if at all possible. It is possible that 
they have been returned to someone else by 
mistake. 

If you sent slides in for possible publication in 
the above 'book' and have had them returned to 
you, please check them over to see if there are 
any slides with Ray's name on them included 
among yours. If you find them, please contact 
Rayon 01332-671967, or return them to his 
address: 
8 Fowler Ave, 
Spondon, 
Derby 
DE217GR 

For Sale 

Scarpa Mountain Boots; 
Size 44. Good Condition. £200.n.o. 
Contact Mike Keeling, 
Tel. 01332 662554 

BMCAffiliation (from the BMC) 

Thanks to all club members who didn't claim 
back their multiple subs from the BMC last 
year. Once again this money went towards 
many good causes. Ifyou are currently affiliated 
to the BMC via more than one club you can 
claim back your additional subs for 2004 if you 
wish. Please notify the BMC membership 
Services Team in writing or e mail 
office@thebmc.co.uk stating which clubs you 
are presently affiliated to. 

Evening climbing 

"It's that time of year again. The evenings are 
getting longer and the rocks are getting warmer 
(and the midges aren't out yet). Last year, 
several of us organised evening meets by 
e-mail. If you would like to find out where we're 
climbing this year, please drop me an e-mail 
(simon.pape@powergen.co.uk) and I'll add you 
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to the list. Alternatively you can give me a ring 
on 07813 616563 to find out where we'll be on 

.any given evening. 

SimonPape 

New Editorship 

After two years of editing the Newsletter, this is 
my last one - at least my last of this present 
spell. I will be handing over to Rob Tresidder, 
who has generously offered to edit the 
Newsletter and organise our meets. 

It has been great fun as editor over the last tw~ 
years - in terms of both the freedom of 
expression and the communication it has brought 
me I would like to thank all those who have 
contributed with articles, including those who 
have written the more substantial ones which 
now appear on the website. Perhaps these 
articles could form the basis of another Oread 
Journal in a few years' time. Thanks also go to 
those who have sent me lists of their experiences 
in foreign parts, which now appear in the travel 
database, entitled 'Oread Wanderings' also on 
our website. I recommend the database to you 
for inspiration and information. I would like to 
thank Graham Weston for his efforts in 
reproducing the newsletters and the above 
information on the website. Special thanks go to 
my wife Jackie for her patience over the last two 
years and to Jackie and Emma for sometimes 
helping me 'bag-up' newsletters in hurried 
circumstances! 

Over half of club members now receive tb' 
newsletters by email.This has saved me a lot "'-" 
time, and I would like to thank all those who 
have switched to the electronic format. I 
recommend this to any other members who have 
the facilities to receive an email version. You 
will receive it a few days earlier than the postal 
version; it saves the club money (currently over 
£20 per month) and will make Rob's life easier. 

I wish Rob the best ofluck and lots of fun as our 
future newsletter editor. 

TonyHoward 

mailto:office@thebmc.co.uk


2003 

MEMBERS EXPERIENCES 

Jean & Paul Bingham have continued their 
travels. These may be of interest to those 
looking for new ideas or sources of information 
on places to go. 

Costa Blanca Walking 

NEXT EDITION 

Articles for the May edition should be sent to
 
ROB TRESIDDER at:
 
rob61.tresidder@virgin.net,
 
His postal address is:
 
61, West End,
 
Wirksworth, Derbys.
 

Sardinia DE44EG
 
2003
 
2003 Walking 

Germany (Ahr Valley) Telephone: (Home) 01629 823953
 
2003
 

Walking 
Indian Himalaya (Spiti) (Mob.) 07951539488
 

2003
 
Trekking 

Ethiopia (Jean only) Work & 
touring Please ensure that material for the next 

newsletter reaches Rob before Monday 26th 
April. He will probably want to hear from willliase with Graham so as to update the 
R Larkarn (Seathwaite), D Kirk (Cornwall) and database on the website, before handing this 
John Green (Cwm Eigiau). over to Rob. 
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